
 The North Country is a special
place, with deep-rooted traditions,
small town values of respect and

honesty, and a commitment
towards hard work and excellence.

Here, we truly have an
understanding that it takes “a

village” to ensure the success of
every child and are dedicated to
making sure their pathways and

dreams come to fruition. 
The light of learning continues to
guide all our students throughout

SAU 7; it is illuminated by the
professionals who have dedicated
their lives to the next generation
who will inherit our great nation.
Together we stand: Clarksville,

Colebrook, Columbia, Pittsburg, and
Stewartstown, bringing to life our
mission each day to every student
throughout SAU 7 “To prepare all
students for success in whatever

path they choose.”

Colebrook Annual School District
Meeting - March  4,2025 @ 6:00 pm

Pittsburg Annual School District
Meeting - March 6, 2025 @ 6:00 pm

Stewartstown Annual School District
Meeting March 10, 2025 @ 6:00 pm

Clarksville Annual School District
Meeting March 11, 2025 @ 6:00 pm

Columbia Annual School District
Meeting

March 11, 2025 @ 7:15 pm
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Upcoming Events

Each day throughout SAU 7 the staff
that comprise our three schools

(Colebrook Academy and Elementary
School, Stewartstown Community

School, Pittsburg School) re-dedicate
themselves to the art of teaching.
Together we help cultivate each

student’s hopes and dreams rooted in
exploration and self – discovery. 

From the Desk of the Superintendent



 
The role of Superintendent enables one with the possibilities of truly implementing a
team approach of ensuring the success of each child. Building a relationship built off

respect and trust are key elements in forging a common vision with every member of the
SAU team, district administrative team and school board members. Together we share a
common desire to strive for schools of excellence, creating and updating policies which

reflect our mission, and formulating budgets that reflect 21st century education practices
while balancing the affordability of the taxpayers. This is done in the spirit of our

unofficial motto “United but Independent,” reflecting the uniqueness of each town while
fostering an understanding that working together and moving in a common direction

delivers the best results for each one of our students. 
 

We are excited as you continue your child’s journey towards excellence and discover the
high-quality education that takes place in Colebrook Academy and Elementary School,

Stewartstown Community School, Pittsburg School. We hope that you find the 1st of our
quarterly newsletters informative and that they help you gain a better understanding and

insight into the work that takes place throughout SAU 7 each day. 

























Chris Paquette - IT Director 
 
There has been a lot to adjust to this year with my job in 
particular. I started working within the SAU 7 years ago as an 
assistant to Clint Brooks as an employee of Pittsburg School. 
After a year there, my position was moved to be SAU wide. 
Within those 7 years, I have gone through quite a few changes 
in the SAU. Multiple superintendents, tech directors, and a 
business administrator. With these changes came the biggest so 
far. The opportunity to work as an Interim IT Director.  
 
It has certainly been a learning experience even if I have had to act as a pseudo IT Director at 
times due to there being gaps in that position as the new directors had not been hired yet. It has 
certainly humbled me in a few areas, but I feel proud to have been given the chance to prove 
myself and to the SAU that I am ready to help educate our students through the use of tech we 
have at our disposal. For this report, I will list a few of the highlights Matt Jordan and Myself 
have been working on to keep things running smoothly with tech at the SAU. 
 
We spent quite a bit of time working on cleaning up incredibly old backup files that are no longer 
necessary on our system as well as creating a new schedule for that system that should fill with 
bloat as much as it did before. 
 
We also performed several updates on all of our servers we run here to be sure we stay in 
compliance with security updates. 
 
The inventory on our ticketing software has also been updated significantly and is reconfigured 
to sync with our Google platform again. This will make managing the devices a little bit easier 
while handling tickets. 
 
Matt and I have been working with a few vendors for a potential new website provider to give 
our site a more modern look, as well as help our content creators have an easier time updating 
the sites so we don’t have stale content sitting around. 
 
We have done a massive amount of work in Alma with our switch to competency based learning 
which brought a set of challenges that we didn’t anticipate. I did have a little experience in Alma, 
but not nearly as much as my predecessor, Shane. After his departure in late June / early July, a 
majority of my Summer was spent so I could try to keep things running as smoothly as possible 
as I still learn the intricacies of the software. 
 
Matt and I set up 62 chromebooks in Colebrook and 24 Chromebooks in Pittsburg during the 
Winter break. Things went over well with this transition of moving the students from their old 
devices to the new ones. 
 
New Access points are being configured now by a third party company that Shane had worked 
with last year that will give us more reliable connection to the internet, as well as bringing us to 
the current wifi standard. Our current access points are around 7 years old, so this is a very nice 
change to have coming shortly. 
 
This doesn’t nearly cover everything we have done, but this is already a long read so I will spare 
you the trouble. Thank you all for reading this and I hope you have a great rest of the year! 
 




